
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE GUILD HALL, ASTON CANTLOW ON THURSDAY 29TH  NOVEMBER 2012 
Present:
Cllr. Harvey, Chairman, Cllr. Poole, Cllr Hardy and eighteen 



members of the public.
Apologies for Absence:


Cllr. Findlay, District Cllr. Sir William Lawrence, County Cllr. Hobbs
Members Declaration of Personal and Prejudicial Interests:


None

The purpose of the meeting was to consider the Parish Council response

to the following:
To consider final amendments to design of access to comply with highway requirements for planning application No. 12/01512/FUL Meadow Furlong, Chapel Lane, Aston Cantlow, Henley in Arden, B95 6HU – New agricultural access off Bearley Road, Aston Cantlow.
Cllr. Harvey opened the meeting and invited members of the public to speak individually.  It became clear that, despite new speed surveys being carried out confirming that the 85th percentile of traffic speed was 35mph, the general concern from residents was the issue of safety of the proposed entrance given its proximity to the Speed Restriction Sign and the bend which traffic would meet when entering the village from the direction of Salters Lane.
Whilst other members of the public were putting forward their concerns in an orderly manner Mr. Mason started interrupting and accusing the Parish Council of not being supportive.  At that point in the meeting the Parish Councillors had not yet made any comments, let alone a decision on their recommendations. Mr. Mason continued to be disruptive and the Chairman asked him to withdraw from the meeting.

County Cllr. Hobbs had provided the Clerk with his recommendations prior to the meeting.  Although he was aware that the Highways Dept. has no objection providing the required visibility splays can be achieved, he objects to the application on the grounds that the removal of the roadside hedge would be detrimental in the Green Belt.  
There being no further new items which the public wanted to raise the council members discussed the application and took into consideration the views of the public as raised at the meeting.  
A vote was taken with a show of hands and all three Cllrs. recommended refusal of this application based on the concerns of both Councillors and residents about highway safety in view of the close proximity of the proposed entrance to a blind bend. Councillors are also of the opinion that the required visibility splays cannot be achieved without removal of somewhere in the region of 36 - 40 metres of the existing hedge. 

Further concerns are lack of footpaths in the vicinity for pedestrians using the proposed new entrance and the danger of mud on the road carried from vehicles exiting the field, in particular when caravans are on the site.
No further discussion took place and the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.15 p.m.

